REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, August 11, 1988 at 7:00 p.m. with Supervisors Joseph Shinsky, Andrew Piccuta and Ronald Golba present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

 $\,$ The minutes were read and approved from the July 14, 1988 meeting.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Shinsky to pay General Fund Bills totaling \$ 5,462.22. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Shinsky to pay Sewer Fund Bills totaling \$1,807.27. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Shinsky to grant request for wage tax refunds. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Ronald Golba to adopt resolutions 27-28-29-30. These resolutions exonerate certain properties from paying real estate tax due to depreciation, etc.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Ronald Golba to adopt Resolution 25-1988. This resolution authorizes the secretary and chairman to sign an agreement with Penn Dot which states that the Township shall maintain four Penn Dot roads this winter.

The police report was given by Chief Anthony Decarbo.

The floor was opened to the residents, the following was discussed:

Mr. Alexander for Savannah Gardner Road informed the supervisors that the berms on Savannah Gardner Road are in bad shape. Also, the 35 m.p.h speed limit sign and the weight limit sign are missing.

Residents from Moravia Street Extension presented a petition to the Supervisors asking that their road be surfaced this year with

tar and chip. They stated that since they are paying the same amount per foot for the sewer project their road should be resurfaced like other roads in the sewer district. The Supervisors informed the residents that videos were taken and the roads as stated in the contract can only be restored to their original condition. The residents had been informed by Mr. Wilbur Hughes, resident engineer for the sewer project, that the road would be surfaced with tar and chip if the supervisors informed to do so. The Supervisors stated that they would talk to Mr. Hughed concerning this situation.

Residents from Dean Drive were concerned about a large brush pile which is accumulating rubbish very close to their home. The Supervisors informed the residents that they would look into the matter to get it taken care of.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Shinksy to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto

Secretary/Treasurer

Juso K. Silelo